
Letter to Wokingham Borough Council

Dear Councillor Jones

I am very willing to represent the Council to government where it has a good
case, and think we would serve Wokingham better if the Council consulted me
before sending letters to Ministers. Ministers are busy people who do not
have continuing conversations with every Council in the country issue by
issue. They are my colleagues where I am in regular contact with them over
Wokingham issues in the context of national policy.

I see you have recently written to the Health Secretary proposing a pausing
of the social care plans. I have been recommending to Ministers that they put
more money into social services in Councils like Wokingham where a case is
made based on need, and  have proposed a rethink of the social care policy. I
wish to see the extra money concentrated on providing better services for
those who are in need of social care support and wish them to improve  the
quality and range of service provision.

If you wish to influence government over a local matter it is best to concert
efforts with local MPs, to have a well researched case for more money based
on need and existing financial provision where money is involved, and to only
seek a meeting with a Minister where there is some new issue or new way of
thinking the Minister needs to understand through a meeting.

I continue to receive complaints about the money  being spent on closing and
narrowing roads and the plans for more restrictions of traffic on main roads.

Yours sincerely

Rt Hon Sir John Redwood MP DPhil FCSI
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